
Get real-time travel conditions on 
Wisconsin highways by calling 511 
or visiting, www.511wi.gov. 

Sign up for email updates 
on the project website.

(608) 884-1234

www.i39-90.wi.gov

I39-90Project@dot.wi.gov

Facebook.com/WisconsinI3990Project

Connect With Us!
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Project Overview
The I-39/90 Project area extends approximately 45 
miles from the Illinois state line to the US 12/18 
interchange near Madison. This section of Interstate 
is experiencing significant traffic delays, especially 
during peak travel times.

In its current state, I-39/90 cannot adequately 
support the existing traffic, or projected increases, 
thus resulting in poor traffic flow and increased 
safety problems.

In order to address safety and congestion concerns, 
the Wisconsin Department of Transportation 
(WisDOT) will reconstruct and expand I-39/90 from 
four to six lanes and reconfigure 11 interchanges. 
Due to projected traffic increases in the Janesville 
area, the Interstate will be expanded to eight lanes 
for 6.5 miles from WIS 11 (Avalon Road) north to 
WIS 26. 

Boater Awareness

During construction, the northbound and 
southbound bridges crossing the Rock River will 
be replaced. Please be alert for construction crews 
and work taking place in the river. 

Navigational buoys have been placed in the river to 
guide boaters through the construction zone. This 
area is no wake and boaters are asked to take extra 
caution when navigating this area. Periodically, the 
buoys will be relocated in the river as construction 
progresses. 

The inside diagram shows how to properly navigate 
this area.  

For complete boater safety regulations and tips, 
visit the WDNR website at dnr.wi.gov/topic/boat/.
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Contacts
 

Rock County Sheriff non-emergency 
(608) 757-2244

 Rock River Safety Patrol 
(608) 868-3660
(608) 290-1465

 General WisDOT project questions 
(608) 884-1234

The Wisconsin Department 
of Transportation (WisDOT) 

will reconstruct and expand 
I-39/90, from the Illinois 

state line to Madison, 
which includes replacing

the northbound and 
southbound bridges 

crossing the Rock River 
near Edgerton and Newville. 

Madison

Janesville


